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NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING REGARDING

A PROPOSED ASSESSMENT FOR MOSQUITO

SURVEILLANCE AND CONTROL BY THE

COMPTON CREEK MOSQUITO ABATEMENT DISTRICT



The Board of Trustees (‘District Board’) of the Compton Creek Mosquito Abatement District, as the legislative body for the District, will hold a virtual public meeting by telephone on June 13, 2022, regarding an assessment proposed to be levied on all non-exempt parcels of property within the District to pay for the cost of mosquito surveillance and control as determined by the District Board.

The District’s jurisdiction included in whole or in part, the City of Compton, North Long Beach, and unincorporated parts of Los Angeles County adjacent to the District.

The Benefit Assessment is proposed to ensure Compton Creek Mosquito Abatement District’s ability to protect the public health and welfare of the District’s residents by providing protection from disease carrying and pest mosquitoes.  Following the meeting, the District Board will consider the cost per parcel on the imposition of a Benefit Assessment.  Any such assessment will be reasonably related to the District’s cost of providing mosquito inspection, protection and for control projects.  Any sum collected will be used only for the purpose of vector control in the District.

The Benefit Assessment will be collected at the same time and in the same manner as County property taxes and shall be subjected to the same penalties and procedures available for property taxes.  No Benefit Assessment charge shall be imposed upon any land owned by the government or public utility.

The meeting will be held by telephone conference on Monday, June 13, 2022, at 10:45 am, and can be accessed by dialing telephone number 1-(605)-475-4855, access code number 721557#.

For further information or to verify if your parcel is in the District, please call (310) 933-5321 between the hours of 7:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.
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